
To the Chief Magistrate of the Pitcairn Islanders now resident on Norfolk Island. 

All arrangements made by the community of Pitcairn Islanders as to the distribution of land 

on Norfolk Island are to be subject to the approval of Sir W. T. Denison, Governor of New 

South Wales. 

The whole of the coast line including the jetties, & the Roads now made thro’ out the Island 

are to be reserved as public property.  The following buildings are also to be retained as 

belonging to H.M. Governt: 

The goal 

The Chaplains House 

Also 200 acres of cleared land at Long Ridge for a Glebe and 500 acres elsewhere. 

The Islanders however are not debarred from making any temporary use of the above 

mentioned grounds & buildings.  They are to understand that they are not allotted as 

property, to any individual. 

This is communicated by direction of H.E. The Governor General. 

(Signed) Stephen G. Fremantle 

Captain of H.M.S. Juno 

Senior Officer in Australia 

Norfolk Island 

June 25, 1856 

 


